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Ms. Strickland agreed this use is a good fit for the agricultural district but is not in support of the variance granted
allowing up to 60 dogs.

Ms. Tranguch encouraged the neighbors to discuss solutions to the noise.

Mr. Harkcom questioned if a condition could be placed on the plan that if in the future there were noise concerns the
applicants would need to address them at that time. Ms. Tranguch stated that an agreement could exist like that but
that the applicants would like to see the requirement now before building the full project.

The Commission discussed the use of an acoustical engineer and what results could be provided.

. Wl ind recommended the applicant check with Morton Builders on any information they may be able to provide
showing the noise and the effects on the surrounding community.

Mr. Homan made & —~*9n to RECOMMEND conditional approval of the Homan Land Devi  ment Plan t~ th=
Board of Supervisors pending satisfaction of the remaining comments noted in the Director of  1ning and zoning
Memorandum dated November 4, 2014 and pending Board satisfaction of noise mitigation * oo
seconded the motion

Thn mating pacead nnanimously.

V. PROPOSAL BY PENN STATE UNIVERSITY TO MAKE CHANGES TO THE AGRICULTURAL
RESEARCH DISTRICT

Ms. Tranguch stated that about a month ago staff sat down with Bob Oberheim, Penn State, to discuss the
possibility of changing the uses allowed in the Agricultural Research District. Some of the uses that the
University would like to see would include events by the Lion County Pony Club, training by a number of
entities including the Ferguson Township Police Department and dog training, which is currently a non-
conforming use of the site. Currently the ordinance does not have a space for these uses in any district.
The MPC specifically notes that the Township would need to plan for the accommodation of all categories
of uses. If the Township would not like to have the use within the Township an inter-municipal agreement
with a neighboring municipality could be created for this type of use in their Township. Ms. Tranguch stated
that the Township should consider allowing these uses somewhere.

Mr. Bob Oberheim, Penn State, commented that the agreement between the Township and the College of Ag
Sciences 12 to 15 years ago classified Ag Progress Days site as Agricultural and Research. Since that point in time
the University has had several requests from the Pony Club, 4H, Equine Club, DCNR and various others for use of
the site. The Township saw that these items do not fit with the definitions included in the current agreement. Mr.
Oberheim stated that the College of Ag Sciences is willing to make a very unique facility that would be available to
the community.

Ms. Tranguch stated that she spoke with the Ferguson Township Chief of Police on the emergency resources
available for this site and she recommended that all the events would have Penn State Police as the authority.

Ms. Barb Christ, Penn State, responded to a concern about exotic animals on the site. She st~ | that they would
not be having exotic animals on the site.

Mr. McMaster is in support of using the site for more events.

Mr. Homan asked if there would be any issues with providing police services to the site for events. Mr. Oberh 1
stated that it would not be an issue.








